Dear Committee Members (Gate Keepers),

Oppose HB 2942- What we believe is what we see.

First Step for sexual predators is to Gain Access. A major misconception is that people think they can spot a danger, but when
people are placed in a community settings such as where teachers and students are interacting our barriers of protection come
down: Gain Access- Get the "Name Tag Position,"

Step Two is gain trust of the Gate Keepers of where the child are joined together- our public schools! The type of fence you build is
driven by what you want to keep out.

Preferential offenders need access to kid because they have deviant sexual attractions and when you gather children you become a
target. The biggest hurdle is making people understand this risk is real!

Step Three Nudity and sexual touch.

Step Four Keeping the victim quiet.
We don't want to see they are nude with a child before we know there is a problem.

We know the methods to reduce risk- know the requirements or Appropriate Supervision in a school program. We know that
criminals discussed in the House Bill should not have access to our children.

Sincerely,
Loretta Johnson RDH, BSDH, EPP, Member of the Oregon Education Association



